CONSIDER EMPLOYMENT ALIENS ON NEEDED ROAD

Major Hawker to Meet the City Council and Discuss Question with Them

Considerable importance and interest attaches to the meeting to be held by the City Council this morning at half-past ten, when the matter of interned aliens building a road from Sewell to Brandon will be discussed with Major Hawker, of the Royal Canadian Engineers. City Clerk

Brown received a letter from Major Hawker to the effect that the latter would come to Brandon and the City

Clerk thought it would be most opportune for the official to meet the council in an informal way and discuss the matter. For some time past efforts have been made to get this work carried out and recently the Dominion Government was approached on the matter. The impending visit of Major Hawker is taken as a

favorable omen.